Meeting of the Graduate Council
October 24, 2005

Indiana University – Bloomington

Present:  
Crump Baker, Barbara Bichelmeyer, Leslie Harlacker, Estelle Jorgensen, Thomas Keirstead, Michael Kowolik, Catherine Pilachowski, Eric Zeemering, Associate Dean David Daleke, Interim Co-Deans Eugene Kintgen and Sherry Queener

By Phone:
Michael Darnel, Alan Dennis 

Absent:
Richard Bauman, James Capshew, Paul Jamison, Tom Von Der Embse, Marianne Wokeck, Subir Chakrabarti, Jane Grant, Mike Klemsz, Kathleen Ann Myers, Daniel Peavy, Mark Person, Gail Vance.  

Introductions 


Eugene Kintgen and Sherry Queener as Interim Co-Deans.  Introduction of all present members. 

Dean’s Business

Updates on the Task Force for Graduate Studies:

Associate Dean Daleke discussed the resolutions that were given to the President and the Vice President from the Task Force reviewing the Graduate School in 2004.  Emphasis was placed on the level of review that the Graduate School Council will have over graduate programs.  It was made clear that there should also be a greater emphasis on “ensuring graduate and professional student welfare…” such as supporting the GPSO on the Bloomington campus and other professional organizations.  Graduate school fellowships are also a concern in the resolution, which calls for campus reviews of how the Graduate School Fellowships will be dispersed.  Another recommendation of the Task Force is that the Graduate School coordinate regular reviews of graduate programs. 
The university Faculty Council resolution on the Task Force report is available at http://www.indiana.edu/eufc/docs/AYOS/circulars/u13-2005.approved.html Dean Sherry Queener explained that there are parts of the Task Force’s resolution that they have implemented at IUPUI already.  Many of the programs at IUPUI are newer and need more oversight, but will become more independent.  
New Developments & Extension of Graduate Programs 


John Slattery was asked to develop a more coordinated system for setting up new graduate programs at the various IU branches.  He talked with deans from other schools at both the IUB and IUPUI campuses to get their sense of how the schools operate on different campuses.  Some were active in extending programs to other campuses, while others were less so.  (SPEA, for instance, coordinates hiring from a wide range of discipline areas all over the campuses.)  One proposal is for the campuses to collaborate in order to create, as Dean Queener put it, synergy.  Dean Queener stressed that quality has to be there along with student interest and cooperation in order to make partnerships a success.  IUB and IUPUI are seen as the only campuses that have the available resources to maintain PhD programs which is another reason for the pressure to partner with other campuses.  
Program Review  

John Slattery wanted a centralized system for program reviews.  While IUPUI has its own system for program review, the process at IUB is less systematic.  There are some individual schools at IUB that are doing reviews such as the College of Arts and Sciences, but others seem to have no mechanism for standardized reviews.  Dean Daleke is formulating a set of guidelines which will detail the role of the Graduate School’s involvement in the whole process.  
Search Committee

Chancellor Gros Louis is carefully constituting a search committee for the Dean of the Graduate School and Associate Vice President for Academic Affairs. Dean Kintgen forwarded to chancellor Gros Louis the Council’s request to be able to meet with the candidates, whether as a whole or in a sub-group of the council, to allow the Graduate Council the opportunity to make recommendations regarding the candidates.  Eric Zemeering from the GPSO recommended that a group from that organization meet with the candidates. 
Future organization of the University Graduate School Council

Dean Queener spoke on the service functions of the Graduate Council as supporting the schools and faculty, maintaining the strength of their graduate programs and reviewing the funding of the programs while constantly seeking more external funding.  IUPUI does not follow the mission statement of IUB exactly, but it continues to do things as it has because they work.  
There are some questions about just how far the Graduate Council has authority to make changes.  At IUPUI there is a council (the Graduate Affairs Committee) already set up to handle all graduate programs at IUPUI, while at IUB there is no campus-wide council and the Graduate School has authority over the PhD programs but not over professional degrees.  Questions for the future include whether IUB should establish a campus council similar to the GAC, and what the functions of a system-wide Graduate Council would be if it did.
Awards Committee

Dean Kintgen stated that there is a need to re-constitute a committee for assigning the awards.  A list will be sent out to ask for volunteers among the council members and then special invitations will be sent out to constitute a balanced committee.  A timetable will be included so that everyone is aware of the full extent of their obligation to each committee.  
Curriculum, Graduate Faculty, Initiatives Committees

Dean Kintgen explained that changes in review procedures for new programs and graduate faculty membership had made more committees obsolete.  Whether these will be a role for a reconstituted Initiatives Committee will become clearer in the future.   
Final Comments

It was recommended that since the proposal for extending graduate programs to other campuses was composed in consultation with deans at IUB and IUPUI, feedback should be solicited from the other campuses. 
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